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Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to make a few comments concerning the Organization’s fact-finding into allegations of procurement irregularities in UN peacekeeping activities.  We take this matter seriously and we expect that other Members States as well would want to make sure that all reasonable means are used to obtain the facts in this case.  Since there is a critical need to pursue accountability in matters such as this, we find it regrettable that others have chosen to question motives and make personal attacks.  Such diversions will only keep us from what should be the primary objective for all Member States in this Committee:  to ensure an effective and efficient United Nations.

Regarding the specifics, the Secretariat, in our view, acted responsibly in seeking all information relevant to the allegations of fraud, waste, and mismanagement.  In particular, the Secretary-General’s decision to obtain independent, external expertise to assist in gathering and analyzing the data in a timely manner was both prudent and integral to ensuring an objective assessment of the situation.  As the Chief Administrative Officer of the United Nations, the Secretary-General has both the authority and responsibility to act decisively when confronted with possible instances of fraud, waste, and mismanagement.  We reject the suggestion that he needed the General Assembly’s approval to seek expert help.  

We must allow the fact-finding effort to take its course.  Until then, we would hope that Member States would refrain from making statements that pre-judge the results and serve only to divert attention from our primary function of making sure that the United Nations carries out our priority mandates efficiently, effectively, and transparently.

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, I would like to request that the Secretariat provide a written response in a formal meeting of this Committee to the comments made by delegations on this matter.   

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

